Walker Township Board of Supervisors
Monthly Meeting
July 6, 2023

DATE:	Thursday, July 6
TIME:	7:00 PM
PLACE:	9 Township Rd., Tamaqua
ATTENDEES:  Craig Wagner, Matthew Koch, Kent Heisler
OTHER:  Chad Felty, Roadmaster, Chris Riedlinger, Solicitor, Ann Ostergaard, Secretary

PUBLIC COMMENT:   No public comment
MINUTES:  Craig Wagner made a motion and Matthew Koch seconded it to approve the May meeting minutes.  Motion approved.
TREASURER REPORT:  Craig Wagner made a motion and Matthew Koch seconded it to approve the June 30 treasurer report.  Motion approved.  Craig Wagner made a motion and Matthew Koch seconded it to approve the June bills to be paid July 6.  Motion approved.
ROADMASTER REPORT:  Chad reported we received two bids for the seal coat work to be done.  Total for primary bid and alternate bids were as follows:
AMS $1.98 OR total bid of $146,474.46
Martin Paving $2.12 or a total bid of $156,831.24
Craig Wagner made a motion and Kent Heisler seconded it to award the bid to AMS with the condition of John Davies signing off on the contract.  Motion approved.
Chad also reported the boom mower has been fixed.  Police car inspection is finished and new tires are getting done.  The state released municipalities from the remainder of the salt contract minimums.  We had already gotten our allotment in.  Craig Wagner is working with Jim Aikens to get a quote on fixing the exterior of the township building and new roof.
Chad is continuing to do patch work on the township roadways.  Craig asked Chad to contact Arro regarding getting the Dirt and Gravel grant application submitted.  
POLICE REPORT:  No report.
ASSISTANT ZONING:  Ann gave the report.  UCC permits in process for Bachert porch addition.  Sinton shed permit issued.  Siegenfuse solar panel permits issued.  GLM properties were reissued previously approved driveway permit.  
SOLICITOR REPORT:  Nothing additional to report.
PARK COMMISSION REPORT:  Paving of courts is scheduled for July 19,20 & 21.  Chad is still in need of volunteers to complete the job inhouse.  
SEO REPORT:  No report.
NEFC:  There were 5 calls in the month of June.  Chad reviewed the upcoming fundraisers.  

OLD BUSINESS:  No further old business to discuss.
NEW BUSINESS:  No further new business to discuss.
CORRESPONDENCE:  Ann reviewed the correspondence file.
No other business to discuss the board adjourned at 7:50 pm.  Craig Wagner made a motion and Matthew Koch seconded it.  Meeting adjourned.  

Respectively submitted by:

Ann Ostergaard
Walker Township Secretary
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